Town of North Hampton NH Select Board

Minutes – July 31, 2010

Site Visit - Beach Plum Restaurant

Members Present: Dick Wollmar, Chair; Jon Rineman, Vice Chair; Jim Maggiore

Staff Present: Steve Fournier, Town Administrator

Chair Wollmar called the meeting to order at 11:45AM. The Select Board travelled to the Beach Plum

and reconvened the meeting at 12:03PM.

The Select Board members introduced themselves. Present at the Beach Plum were the Village of Little Boar's Head Commissioner Janet Gorman; the State of NH Southeast Regional Director Brian Warburton;

Bob Lee, owner of the Beach Plum; Bill Lambert of NH Department of Transportation; and a number of

residents of the area.

The Select Board reviewed the situation and saw the way people were parking in the area.

Commissioner Gorman stated that the Village District supports Chief Brian Page's decision to have the spaces remain no parking and opposes any changes. The Select Board heard from the residents in the

area and the concerns that they have with the possible changes to the parking. One resident questioned

the location of the property line in relation with the State of NH Right of Way easement for Route 1-A.

Selectman Maggiore requested that the Town Administrator work with the State to determine the

location of the property lines and whether or not the Town would have the authority to allow people to

park on the property. The Town Administrator agreed and will bring the information to the Select Board

at a future meeting.

The Select Board adjourned the meeting at 12:51PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steve Fournier

Town Administrator